Regional Board Meeting

October 9, 2009

Auburn, Washington

Members present:

Linda Mulvihill – RTCC

Laurie Reid – RJOCC

Meg Doxtator – RACC

Tammy Monette – Alaska SACC

Pam Zak – Hawaii SACC

Marian DeWane – Idaho SACC

Denny Allen, Montana SACC

Kristin Wemm – Oregon SACC

Patti Gable – Washington rep

Guest Ann Heppner – Regional NAWGJ

Order of business: Meeting was called to order by Meg Doxtator at 4:15 pm.

Motion: To approve the minutes of the last meeting.

· Motion by Laurie Reid. 

Second by Patti Gable. 

Motion approved.

Training Camp Update by Laurie Reid:

· 1st camp had 92 kids. 

· Next camp is High Tech at OGA. (11/7-8)  Some of the clinicians will be Tom Forrester, Patty Resnick, John Carney, Linda Mulvihill, Joe Rapp, and Tammy Biggs. 9 and 10 athletes from Westerns and Nationals will be invited first and then others will be invited to fill the camp.

· The last camp will be in Portland the week after High Tech.(11/14-15)

JO Program Report by Laurie Reid:

· Committee is putting out a survey about the elements to include in the next set of compulsories.  State Chairmen are asked to make sure their members are sent the information so their voices can be heard. Laurie would like suggestions and not just complaints.

Regional Championships Update by Meg Doxtator

· Thursday will be a training day.

· Friday will have a training time for the 9’s, the Level 10’s will compete and the Level 8 state team will be in the evening.

· Saturday the 9’s will compete.  Depending on the number of 9’s, there may also be 1 session of 8’s on Saturday.

· Sunday will be either the rest of the 8’s or all of the 8’s. 

· Auburn may also be hosting the Cover Girl meet with USAG.

Region II Calendar 2010 by Meg Doxtator

· Dates suggested for Regional Congress were either the weekend of September 24 – 26 or September 17 – 19.  

· Date suggested for 2010 High Tech was Nov 6 -7 in Washington. 

· Super Camps were suggested to be Nov 13 – 14 in Oregon and in a Western Washington area such as Spokane so the north Idaho and Montana teams would be more likely to come.  It was proposed that both camps be done on the same weekend. 

NAWGJ update by Ann Heppner

· Next summer there will be a judges symposium July 16 – 18 in Chicago. 

· Ann still is interested in having a Region II Hall of Fame and would like some help with it.  Meg suggested a target be next years Region II Congress.

Regional Congress Update by Meg Doxtator

· Meg reported she likes the national office taking care of all the registrations and money collection.

· After much discussion, it was decided to wait until the numbers were in to decide if any percentage of the funds from the Congress should be given to the Men’s Program.

Elite/TOPS Update by Linda Mulvihill

· Region II is now part of Zone 1, which includes California.  Justin Howell is the Athlete Development Chair for the zone and is responsible for putting on 1 Elite Compulsory meet and 1clinic. 

· Elite Optionals will now only be at National Qualifiers. The closest is the All Olympia meet in California February 13-14.  All these meets must be judges by a certain pool of approved international brevets, which include Linda Mulvihill, Sue Graff, Piper White, Neela Nelson, and Liz Crandall from Zone 1. 

· There is a new TOPS compulsory which can be found on the TOPS website section of USAG. 

· Marta is also interested in developing YOUNG (under 12) gymnasts with talent and will invite them to training camps.  Taylor at Mid Columbia and Destiny from Naydenov’s are both being looked at.  Any coach who wants to send in a DVD to Marta can do so.  You will need to contact Linda for exactly what to put on the DVD and in what order to meet Marta’s requirements.  

Technical Committee Update by Linda Mulvihill

· Committee is continuing to work on judges education projects.

Financial Report by Meg Doxtator

· States confirmed they received their last checks.

Old Business by Meg Doxtator

· We will continue to support JO National Entry Fees. This was seen as very positive and helping more athletes.  

· If additional funds are available, money will be put toward an International trip.  Ivan Alexov is currently in Europe looking to make connection towards going to Europe next year.

New Business

· Patti Gable suggested clubs that do send in their regional team fees get something in return such as a directory. Discussion was held on what could be included such as a coupon book. Meg wants everyone to brainstorm and send ideas to her by the next meeting. 

States Issues: 

· Hawaii wanted to check on any policies about gymnasts changing clubs during season and particularly between State, Regional, and National Competitions.  Meg reported, there is NO policy and USAG supports gymnasts being able to go to the gym of their choice. 

· Pam’s new e-mail is pamzpex@yahoo.com

Next Regional Board meeting will be Thursday April 7 at 7:00 pm at Regionals.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:45pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Marian DeWane

